SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/12                 Dated 18th March, 2019.

To
Shri Anupam Shrivastava,

Chairman and Managing Director, 
BSNL, New Delhi.
Sub: Move for approval of Restructuring and HR plan of BSNL – the new Time Bound promotion policy is to be implemented before taking the proposal for the approval of MC and BSNL Board: 
Respected Sir,
It is understood that Restructuring Cell of BSNLCO is finalizing the HR plan for the approval of BSNL Board. In that case, drastic reduction in the number of sanctioned posts is anticipated, even ceiling the mere promotional avenues available today. The finalization of HR plan was kept pending since 2015, due to the opposition from the Executives that it will affect the promotional avenues as long as promotion is linked with availability of posts.

In order to address this issue, management and the Association jointly worked out a Time Bound Promotion Policy, delinking promotion from availability of posts, in line with the promotion policies followed in other CPSUs. The new Promotion Policy is also as per the terms and conditions for absorption in BSNL. The new promotion policy was approved by the BSNL Board on 28.05.2018 but not yet improved. 
Sir, the Restructuring and HR plan of BSNL should be taken to the Board only after the implementation of the new promotion policy. More than 40% of the sanctioned posts and almost all the vacancies in different cadres will stand abolished once HR plan is approved by the Board. This will create huge unrest in the company which is already facing financial crisis. The Restructuring and HR plan also cannot be indefinitely delayed due to the restructuring proposal of BSNL, as part of the revival plan. 

With regards, 

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 
1. Smt. Sujata T Ray, DIR(HR), BSNL Board for information and n/a please. 
2. Shri. Manish Kumar, GM(Restg), BSNL CO for information and n/a please. 
3. Shri. A. M. Gupta, GM(SR), BSNL CO for information and n/a please. 









